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MAYOR KAYCE MUNYENEH 

MAYOR’S CORNER  

Whew!  We have been busy!  The first thing I did as mayor was reach out to town 
staff to make sure they knew the town was there to support them during the transi-
tion.  The second thing I did was schedule a meeting with Mr. Galloway, our town 
administrator, to discuss what could be accomplished and the time frames for those 
accomplishments.  I love to plan.  That must sound so odd, but nothing makes me 
happier than being able to cross a line through a completed task.  
 

With the help of Council and staff, we have been able to accomplish so much in 
such a short time.  Let’s take a look: we executed the contract for the HVAC system 
and saved several thousands of dollars by having that contractor also complete the 
work for the town hall roof that was leaking.  We got talented Public Works staff to 
do the tuck pointing for town hall so that the exterior will match the equally cool 
interior when we official reopen.  We’ve gotten the wiring installed for Wi-Fi access 
and spruced up the office spaces. We’ve contracted out two of our major water is-
sues and set up the Water Task Force. 
 

I have started Ward Walks with interested Councilmembers and Mayor on the Move 
has begun!  We have hired staff and started working on our Building Use and Com-
munications policies.  We were able to cut costs by splitting a position in half and 
creating a new office aide position  We have finally planned and scheduled the 
Leadership Retreat and Strategic Planning dates.  We have improved accessibility 
and continue to look for ways to ensure our newsletter gets to people in the language 
they read.  
 
 

We’ve started the design meetings for Woodworth Park and submitted the redesign 
for Ward Four street safety improvements.  We’ve applied for $2 million dollars in 
grants for storm water management and received $80,000 in grants for sidewalks in 
Ward 1 (this is separate and apart from American Rescue Plan funds).  We’ve ush-
ered in new technology for payroll and cheered our babies going back to school.  
We’ve said hello to new staff and are saying goodbye to an old friend in Chief Tow-
ers.  
 

Granted, there is still so much more to do.  In the works is a Senior Enrichment Day 
where seniors can learn about investments, social security, and have access to ser-
vice providers.  Youth Council and Youth Development initiatives, and so much 
more. 
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We are also pursuing funding opportunities.  Historically, the town has not aggressively gone after large 
amounts of government funding for projects.  I have a different approach.  I want us to go after every dollar 
there is to add or improve sidewalks, increase green space, purchase and/or annex new properties, and contin-
ue to set us apart as the gem of Prince George’s County.  While Mayor and Council have started to hit a stride 
and generate synergy, we owe this all to staff.  We have done a lot in less than three months!  Imagine what 
the future holds!  
 
 

Are you ready for Cheverly Day!!!! I am so excited about Cheverly Day this year.  It has been hard not being 
able to see friends and family because of the pandemic.  The Cheverly Day Committee has worked tirelessly 

to make sure this will be an event we won’t forget.  They have also implemented some rules to try to keep us 
safe. Please be sure to adhere to the mask requirements for different sections and parts of the celebration.  I 
want to be able to see you after the event is over too!  

Mayors’ Mention: 
 

Mayor’s Mention is a brief mention of “kudos” in quick updates I do to thank our community for being the 
amazing citizens and residents they are.  This month’s Mayor’s Mention goes to Mr. Bayo and Mr. Vishnu.  
These two residents have worked tirelessly and selflessly up and down Parkway, removing grass and debris 
from the street and away from stormwater drains.  No one told them to clean the drains, they just saw what 
had to be done and took to it.  It was a joy to learn that Mr. Bayo is new to the neighborhood.  Way to dig in 
(pun intended)!  Thank you both for looking out for your neighbors and our troubled stormwater system.  
 

If not on social media or the town listservs, residents can sign up to get direct emails from me here: https://
forms.gle/YjaCGSfYymcwWE657.  

WARD ONE  
COUNCILMEMBER MARVERLY NETTLES 

 
 

Calling All Teens!! 
Hallows Eve Teen Bonfire Social! Saturday, October 
30th at 7pm at 2801 Cheverly Avenue, CUMC Park-
ing lot. Refreshments will be served. COVID-19 Safe-
ty Protocols will be in place.  
 
 
 
 

WARD SIX 
COUNCILMEMBER AMY FRY 

 

Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link 
https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or the QR Code to find 
ways to receive regular updates from me. 
I have a variety of ways I can be reached 
or deliver updates and want to ensure that 
I am accessible and communicative.       
                                                         - Amy 

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
GET ALERTED! 

Would you like to receive Town updates in real time?  
If so, subscribe on the Town website to receive  
an email sent directly to you when News and  
Announcements are posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.  Go 
to the brown banner where you see  Home,  Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of Com-
mission, and Subscribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and fill 
in the necessary  information.  

SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful for a 
person controlling an animal, except a 
seeing eye dog, to allow or permit solid 
waste of such animal to remain on the 
property of any other person without the consent of 
the owner or occupant thereof; or on such public prop-
erties as are prohibited by order of the Mayor and 
Council of the Town of Cheverly. Prohibited areas are 
sidewalks, Gast Park, American Legion Park, Boyd 
Park, & play areas of all other parks. 

Government Meetings & Worksessions 

Thursday    October 14, 2021   8:00 p.m.   Town Meeting 
Thursday   October  28, 2021   7:30 p.m.  Worksession 

  

Thursday   November 11,  2021   8:00 p.m.   Town Meeting 

No November Worksession  

https://forms.gle/YjaCGSfYymcwWE657
https://forms.gle/YjaCGSfYymcwWE657
https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
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VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 

 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a 
neighbor pick it up for you. 

 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Valuables should be stored, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture 

inside. 
 Lights inside the house should be set on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Shades and drapes should be drawn. 
 Cars left in the driveway should be locked. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 All windows and doors should be locked. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one 

friend or neighbor. 
 
 

GRASS, WEEDS AND OVERGROWTH 
Obstructions 
1. Residents are reminded that with the nice weather 

more and more residents are out walking. Please 
keep the walkways and sidewalks clear of over-
growth and obstructions.   

2. Keep vegetation from obstruction of the view near 
intersections. 

 

Lot Maintenance 
1. Residents are reminded to make sure your grass is 

cut before it reaches 8 inches in height. 
2. The planting strip between the sidewalk and the 

street is your responsibility to maintain. 
3. If you are going on vacation, make sure to make 

arrangements to have your grass cut for you.  
4. Be sure to take into consideration that the weather 

can be unpredictable, but the grass still needs to be 
cut.   

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
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  THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Meeting Agendas are updated on the website:  
www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual meeting infor-
mation will be posted online in News & Announce-
ments.  If you have questions, please call the Town 
Hall.   
 

Town Meeting broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & Fios 
35.  Re-broadcast every day at 12:00 noon, 6:00 pm 
and 10:00 pm.  Meetings can also be viewed on the 
town’s website at cheverly-md.gov.  
 

 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Councilmember  
 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
 

Town Meeting - September 9th 
 

 Motion to Excuse Charly Garces: CM McCann, 
seconded by CM Watson. Approved unanimously. 

 

 Motion to Approve Amended Agenda: CM Net-
tles, seconded by CM Dalaker. Approved unani-
mously. 

 

 Motion to Approve Consent Agenda: CM Net-
tles, seconded by CM McCann. Approved unani-
mously. 

 

 Motion to give Mr. Galloway the Authority to 

move forward with the Contract with Diversi-
fied for the Audio-Visual Upgrades that are 
Outlined in the Proposal not to Exceed 
$65,000.00 and after it’s been Legally Vetted by 
the Town Attorney: CM Watson, seconded by 
CM Fry. Approved unanimously. 

 

 Motion to Allow Mr. Galloway to Reclassify the 
Office Aide Position and Hire the Communica-
tions Specialist: CM Nettles, seconded by CM 
Fry. Approved by CM Nettles, CM Watson, CM 
Dalaker and CM Fry. CM McCann opposed. 

 

 Motion for Chief Towers to Assist with Finding 
his Replacement:  CM McCann. 

Motion withdrawn as Chief Towers has already agrees 
to help. 
 

 Motion to Support Mr. Brayman’s Request for 
up to $15,000.00 for Speed Humps: CM Fry, se-
conded by CM McCann. Approved unanimously.  

 

 Motion to Execute Contract for Strategic Plan 
because it is over the Procurement Amount: 
CM: Nettles, seconded by CM Fry. Approved 
unanimously. 

 
 

Town Hall 
Open for administrative purposes 
only 
 

Mask and temperature check are required to enter the 
building. Please practice social distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Town Parks & Trails Open  Please practice social distancing of at least 6 feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equipment Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social Distancing of 
at least 6 feet.  

Police Department Open Mask are required in the building. 

Public Works 
Open at Town Hall  Monday, Tues-
day, and Wednesday  

Mask and temperature check are required to enter the 
building. Please practice social distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Collection 
Normal Trash Schedule as of 
April 12, 2021 

 

COVID-19 Updates are ONGOING  
How to get current information 
Visit the Town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly.gov ) for more resources and information regarding COVID-19.  Also please sign up for the 
News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679.  To receive our CodeRed 
notification, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE.   
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the Town continues to strive to provide the 
essential function of services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations are changing rapidly. We will provide 
updates as they are provided from state and local health officials. If you need to contact the departments, please see hours of operation and phone num-
bers below. 

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
 

Residential ZONE parking permits are now available. 
The price of the permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  
 

Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: 
Code Enforcement, 6401 Forest 
Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including upcoming events in this Newsletter.  

Please note we may need to cancel these events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID -19.    

 PUBLIC WORKS 

APPLICATION OPEN FOR  
NEW CHEVERLY CIVILIAN  

POLICE COMPLAINTS BOARD.  
 

The Town of Cheverly adopted the Resolution In Sup-
port Of Black Lives. The Resolution pledged to create 
an independent police complaints board composed of 
Town residents. The independent police complaints 
board shall be a separate, apolitical, entity from any 
group or board currently active in the Town or associ-
ated with any Town function. The independent police 
complaints board’s purpose will be to obtain and for-
ward complaints to the Town of Cheverly Police De-
partment’s Chief of Police for community members 
who would otherwise not be comfortable submitting 
their complaints directly. The independent police 
complaints board will only have review authority of 
complaints in instances where a request for secondary 
review is initiated by community members. Upon re-
quest for secondary review, the independent police 
complaints board will review the completed report of 
investigation in order to advise the Cheverly Police 
Department’s Chief of Police as to whether they be-
lieve the investigation was complete, thorough, and 
impartial.  
 

Ideally, this board will be comprised of two members 
from each ward with one alternate. This is contingent 
on the pool of applications. Any Town resident is wel-
come to apply, unless you have a criminal conviction 
that is not expungeable under Maryland Law. This 
application will remain open for thirty (30) days after 
the posting and notice in the Town newsletter.  
 

After the notice has been sent, the application will re-
main open for 30 days to ensure as many people as 
possible are made aware and can apply.  Applicants 
must be Town residents without criminal convictions 
that are not expungable under Maryland law. 
 

Selection Process: 
After the close of the application, a panel will review 
the applications within 30 days, unless interest ex-
ceeds expectations and an extension is warranted to 
ensure all applications are properly reviewed. The se-
lection criteria will be posted with the application. 
 

The selection panel will be constituted as follows: 
 

1.       Town Administrator  or designee 

2.       PCAB member (Selected by vote of their mem-
bership) 
3.       Civilian Oversight Expert 
4.       Member of the Ethics Commission (Selected by 
vote of their membership) 
5.       Ganesha Martin - in the case of any tie beaker 
 

Ideally, 2 members from each ward will be appointed, 
with one alternate. Meeting this goal depends on resi-
dent participation from across the town. 
 

Once the selection is made, the board will be an-
nounced. Meetings regarding board structure and gov-
ernance along with training will happen throughout 
November. 
 

In early December, a messaging campaign around the 
new board’s role and the process for submitting com-
plaints will be commenced by the Town. Ideally, by 
the end of December, the board should be able to take 
its first complaints.   

Town of Cheverly 
Public Works Holiday Schedule 

Indigenous Peoples’ Day 
 
 

Monday,  October  11 ,  2021  
Publ ic  Wor ks and Town Of f ices Closed  

No Trash and Yard  Waste  P ickup  
 
 

Tuesday’s (Town Wide), October 12, 2021, Yard Waste Pickup 
Tuesday’s (Town Wide), October 12, 2021, Trash Pickup 
Wednesday’s (Town Wide), October 13, 2021, Recycle Pickup will be on a Normal Pickup Schedule. 
Thursday (East Side), October 14, 2021, Trash Pickup and Bulk Trash Pickup –Limited to 3 Items 
Friday (West Side), October 15, 2021, Trash Pickup and Bulk Trash Pickup –Limited to 3 Items 
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TRASH SCHEDULE  

Do those old broken-down trash cans  
and recycling bins have you in a dump?  

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
August 2021 
  

Curbside Recycling        40.17TNS  ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                     49.05TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                           158.06TNS ($59 per ton) 

   

Recycling + Yard waste    =  89.22    =   36.08 % Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                    247.28         diverted from landfill  
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $2,953.14 
 5 Appliances 

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
 

Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
 

Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  Crews will start 7:30 AM.  Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking in 
front of the yard waste, trash, recycling, and bulk trash.  The picture below, shows how diffi-
cult it can be for the crew when there's a vehicle parked. Please do not put Yard Waste and Re-
cycling in plastic trash bags.   
 

If you have any questions call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  
 

If you would like to dispose of an old and/or damaged recycling bin or trash can, 

please call Public Works (301-773-2666) to schedule a pickup. Make sure that it is 

all plastic, with no metal parts, and that it is clearly labeled with a sign saying 

"Dispose of Bin or Can." Then put it at the curb for pickup. 
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 2021-2022 LEAF VACUUM SCHEDULE CONTINUED 
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TRASH COLLECTION REMINDER 

Sec. 10-7 Except for household trash, which the town 
may collect from side or rear yards, all collectible 
trash shall be placed at the street side or curb, but shall 
not be placed there earlier than 7:00 p.m. on the day 
before it is scheduled to be collected. All containers or 
uncollected trash and waste must be removed from the 
street side or curb by 7:00 p.m. of the day it was 
scheduled for collection. Upon request of a resident to 
the town administrator and for good cause shown, the  
town may collect recyclables from a side or rear yard 
of the property. 

 

CONTAINERS NOT TO EXCEED  
THIRTY-TWO (32) GALLON CAPACITY. 

 

Just a reminder, and as stated on the Town's website, 
“Containers not to exceed thirty-two (32) gallon 
capacity."   

Public Works will not pick up nor empty trash 
containers larger than 32-gallons. This is for the 
safety of our Public Works employees who manually 
lift each and every trash can. 
 
*In the interim, until you purchase a 32-gallon trash 
can with a tight-fitting lid, please remove all trash 
bags from cans larger than 32-gallons and place 
them on the curb prior to trash collection. 
 
If you have any questions, contact Public Works di-

rectly at 301 773-2666.  

 2021-2022 LEAF VACUUM SCHEDULE  
CONTINUED 

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights, they are 

out, blinking on and off, etc., you can contact Pepco direct-

ly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on 

Report a Street Light Outage.  Then you will be asked for 

either the address or pole number.  It will then come to a 

map showing the street lights in the area, click on the street 

light you wish to report, and lastly they will ask you for 

some information about the light and your contact infor-

mation.     

 

 

 Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

http://www.pepco.com
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 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

Online Reporting 

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department 
implemented an online reporting system for some non-
emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tamper-
ing, destruction of property/property damage, lost property, 
theft from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the 
level of burglary. Residents  are encouraged to utilize this  
system, in lieu of the non-emergency number,  for incidents 
that meet the requirements. 
 

The online portal can be found here: https://www.cheverly-
md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-
department-online-report-submittal.  Once completed, the 
reports can be obtained, by request, via re-
ports@cheverlypolice.org. A call from one of our officers to 
either gather further information, or to provide the respective 
case number. Completed reports can be obtained by request, 
via reports@cheverlypolice.org. 
 

Report Requests 
All reports can be requested, via email, at re-
ports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, 
please include as much information as possible that pertains 
to the report. In addition, for identification purposes, a photo-
copy of the requesting party’s ID will need to accompany the 
request. In response to the State of Emergency, all fees asso-
ciated with report requests have been waived. 
 

Tips@cheverlypolice.org 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org is an email address that residents 
can use to send non-emergency tips or information to the 
department. Our investigators are constantly working to in-
vestigate criminal cases in which  

our residents have been victimized. If you have, or believe 
you have, information, photographs, or video that could as-
sist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send 
us an email. If you see someone in immediate danger, or a 
crime being committed, dial 911. 
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is here! CodeRED 
allows residents to receive emergency alerts via text, email, 
or phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can cre-
ate a Managed Account, which allows the user to create a 
username and password and control the following: 

1. Types of alerts received: 
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory) 
b. General Alerts (Optional) 
c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided 

by the National Weather Service) 
2. Method alerts are received: 

a. Via text message 
b. Via email 
c. Via phone call 
 

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so 
would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service 
line in order to make any changes to the account. 

 

Users are required to have either a residential or business 
address, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign up for an 
account. The system supports multiple addresses, phone 
numbers, and emails.  
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using 
any of the following ways: 
 
 

By going to the Police Department’s website and clicking on 
  
 
 
 
 
 

By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/
BF05350699FE 

 
 

By scanning the following QR code with your 
smart phone or tablet:  

 
 
 

Anyone who would like assistance signing up for alerts can 
call the department at 301-341-1055, to schedule an a 
ppointment.  
 
 

It is important that the community know that I value feed-
back. If you have a concern, an idea, or just want to intro-
duce yourself, please do not hesitate to reach out. If you 
have information that could help us improve the service we 
provide OR information about something we did great, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. I can be reached at 
policechief@cheverly-md.gov or by phone at 301-341-
1055.  
 

One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 8am - 8pm  Monday - Friday & 8am -4pm Saturday 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:Tips@cheverlypolice.org
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE


13 

 

Crime Report for August 2021 
*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

8/1/2021 1909 Hrs 6000 Arbor St Theft (Shoplifting) 

 Officers were advised that suspect came into store twice, within a hour span, and stole items both times. Suspect was tracked to the 
metro station, where he was able to get on a train heading towards DC. 

8/6/2021 1527 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Trespassing 

 Suspect approach and verbally accosted individual outside. Upon going into an apartment, suspect followed individual in and began 
and argument. Suspect left apartment, after several attempts by individual, and was apprehended while walking away from location. 
Picture produced by individual matched the suspect. Suspect was taken into custody. 

8/8/2021 2145 Hrs 3100 Laurel Ave Assault (Domestic) 

 Suspect arrived home drunk claiming acts of infidelity. Victim advised suspect struck victim in face. Both parties separated for 
night. Victim advised of procedures to obtain protective order. 

8/11/2021 2000 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Vandalism 

 Vehicle owner advised they found bullet holes in their vehicle after returning to it parked in a parking lot. Door handle of vehicle 
inoperable due to bullet. Bullet fragments were discovered by officers in trunk of vehicle. A third bullet was found by the vehicle's 
handle. Vehicle owner advised vehicle was being utilized for Uber and was unsure where incident could have taken place. A check 
for gunshot incidents/reports being reported to dispatch for the night returned negative. 

8/13/2021 1200 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

 Victim advised that she noted that her bumper was missing from her car and believes it was stolen. The vehicle had recently been 
taken to a body shop where is was fixed. The bumper was noticed to be missing about a week after leaving the body shop. 

8/14/2021 2331 Hrs 2800 Parkway Assault (Simple - Threat) (x2) 

 Victims advised that while walking their dogs they saw the suspect in his car and heard him mutter something. Upon questioning the 
suspect on what was said, victims advised the suspect stated he had a gun in his car. Suspect then proceeded to drive away. Once with 
officers, victims advised they saw the aforementioned vehicle parked in a driveway. Officers made contact with the suspect who ad-
vised he stated that he "had a weapon" but didn't make mention of a gun. Suspect also advised that the dogs were not under proper 
control. Suspect became uncooperative and left the scene. Victims were advised on how to obtain a peace order. 

8/15/2021 1552 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft (Shoplifting) 

Suspect appeared to be under the influence, laying on ground. EMS was requested to assist suspect. Manager from store came out to 
advise that the items in suspect's possession were all stolen from store. Items were returned to store and suspect was taken into custo-
dy. 

8/16/2021 0000 Hrs 6000 Hawthorne St Fraud (Identity Theft - Attempted) 

 Victim advised  that she was notified by employer that an attempt to file an unemployment claim was made in her name. Employer 
was able to block the claim. 

8/16/2021 0130 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Auto Theft 

 Victim advised vehicle was stolen from parking lot, where it was parked overnight. Officers were able to review video footage 
showing two suspects arriving to the location in a Dodge Challenger. One suspect opened the vehicle's door and sat in the driver's 
seat. Several minute late the vehicle's lights came on and both the vehicle and the Dodge were driven away by the suspects. 

8/20/2021 1300 Hrs 2900 Woodway Pl Theft from Auto 

 Victim advised when they returned to their rented vehicle, they found newly purchased property missing from the vehicle. No forced 
entry was observed on vehicle. Victim couldn't recall whether vehicle was locked or not. Later, victim found fraudulent transactions 
on their bank cards. 

8/21/2021 2028 Hrs State St @ 61st Ave Weapon Possession (Firearm) 

 Loaded handgun was found in the glove box of vehicle during an inventory search of a vehicle. Suspect claimed ownership of hand-
gun stating he put handgun in glove box upon the officer's approach. Suspect did not have a permit to carry or own firearm. Suspect 
was taken into custody 

8/23/2021 1248 Hrs 6100 Kilmer St Fraud (Identity Theft - Attempted) 

 Victim was notified by employer that an unknown suspect attempted to file for unemployment using victim's maiden name.  

8/27/2021 1939 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Assault (Simple) 

 Suspect entered location and attempted to buy gift card with a credit card. When asked for ID, suspect became irate and began yell-
ing profanities. Suspect then spit on victim and knocked multiple items off of the counter. Suspect kicked a door, damaging it. Sus-
pect then threatened victim stating that they would return with their sister to spit on the victim again. Suspect left the location and 
fled on foot in an unknown location. Area was canvassed but suspect was not located. 
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Message from the Chief 
 
 

Over the last twelve years, I have taken great pride in being part of the social fabric of the Cheverly 
community. In that time, I have had the privilege to work alongside committed and passionate people 
to protect and serve every square inch of this town. I am forever grateful for the dedicated men and 
women of the Cheverly Police Department.  It has been the absolute honor of my lifetime to serve as 
their Chief of Police. 
 

In the three years I have been your Chief, I have helped guide the birth of an entirely new, progres-
sive, community-oriented Department. I am proud to say the Department is prepared for the future, 
and with this solid foundation a new and even more exciting chapter awaits. I am encouraged by the 
health of the Department, the vitality and passion of its members, and confident the organization is 
prepared to continue to serve the Cheverly community while embracing its values of integrity, fair-
ness, and teamwork. I am guided by a lesson learned throughout my life: leave the world a little better 
than you found it. It is my hope that I have done that with Cheverly and I can’t wait to see the great 
things to come for this community. 
 

I am grateful for the relationships, friends, and colleagues I have made throughout my career serving 
Cheverly. As is the case with any member of the community moving on to new horizons, I will always 
feel a connection to the town and will never truly be gone.  
 

As the next Chief of Police for the City of Hyattsville, I am not going far. I’m excited by my own new 
chapter and I look forward to continuing to collaborate across our neighboring communities to make 
this area a safe and welcoming place for all.  
 

Respectfully and with humble gratitude, 
 

Jarod J. Towers 
Chief of Police 
Town of Cheverly, Maryland 



15 

 

 

CHEVERLY GREEN  
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 

October Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, October 4, 2021 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly 
Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 
Or virtually via Zoom, watch for announcements on 
the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new initia-
tives. In implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastruc-
ture Plan, your Cheverly Green Infrastructure Com-
mittee is working on projects in education, planning, 
and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact Shei-
la.salo@gmail.com or see the Cheverly town website 
for a copy of the meeting agenda. 
 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan on the web: 
www.greencheverly.org  

GREEN@HOME -- Homegrown National Park 
 

Have you visited Homegrown National Park? It could 
be all around you. 
 

Entomologist Doug Tallamy has called on each of us 
who has access to soil to plant native plants and re-
move invasive ones in order to support wildlife and 
ourselves. Homegrown National Park is described as a 
grassroots call to action to regenerate biodiversity and 
ecosystem function one yard or property at a time. 
The goal is to convert about one-half of the green 
lawns of privately-owned properties in the US to na-
tive plantings. We can do so in small increments, one 
patch at a time. 
 

To learn more, and to put your yard on the map, see 
https://homegrownnationalpark.org. 

The Cheverly Native Planting Project is eager to wel-
come autumn!  As you prepare your yards for fall/
winter, remember that LESS is more habitat. What 
do we mean by that? LEaves, Seeds, and Stems 
(LESS) provide food and shelter to pollinators, birds 
and other wildlife during the cold months. Yes, we are 
giving you permission to not rake leaves or deadhead 
plants. With your found time, you can volunteer to 
work with us!  
 

Exciting news! The Prince Georges’ Audubon Society 
has recognized Hummingbird Hill as a Bird-Friendly 
Habitat, the second public location in Cheverly. 
Thanks to all our volunteers for their hard work and 
attention. 
 

Want to join us? Email cheverlynativeplantingpro-
ject@gmail.com to sign up for our google group and 
follow us on social media (FB: Cheverly Native Plant-
ing Project IG: @chvnativeplantings).  

 

CHEVERLY AFRICAN AMERICAN  
COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION (CAACO) 

 
 

CAACO's Annual Community Day on September 4, 
2021, was a successful event.  We distributed back-to-
school supplies that where graciously donated.  The 
attendees enjoyed tasty food, games, music, 
good fellowship and was entertained by the Love II 
Dance II Academy dancers. 
 

CAACO would like to thank the Cheverly communi-
ty, and everyone who was involved with supporting 
our three back-to-school supply drives. Special 
thanks to sponsor @Urbaniqueco for all their team-
work.  CAACO was not only able to help the Chever-
ly community children but was also able to provide 
back-to-school supplies to College Park Academy,  
Bradbury Heights Elementary School, Fairmount 
Heights High School, and United Communities 
Against Poverty, Inc. (UCAP).  CAACO 
wishes all children a safe, successful, and fun 
school year.  
  

Community Bulletin Board 

 

RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

As long as the Town Building is 
closed, we will not host any functions.  
Our apologies. Stay healthy and safe.  

 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 
 

St. Ambrose School is accepting applications for 
most grades.   
 
 

Please visit our website at sascheverly.org or call 
the office at 301-773-0223. 

 CHEVERLY DAY 
Watch This Space 

Cheverly Day is October 2. 
 

THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS WHO 
HELPED MAKE CHEVERLY DAY OCT. 
2 HAPPEN . Check our website for the 
complete list: www.cheverlyday.org. 

http://www.greencheverly.org
https://homegrownnationalpark.org
mailto:cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com
mailto:cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com
http://sascheverly.org
http://www.cheverlyday.org
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Community Bulletin Board 

CAACO will also be participating in the Cheverly 
Day Parade on October 2, 2021.   
 

We will also have an information table at Town Hall 
from 1 - 6 PM that day.   

Stay safe and we will see you soon.    
 
 

FRIENDS OF KILMER PARK 
 

Clean-up and garage-painting day at Kilmer Street 
Park and Arboretum! 
 

6301 Kilmer St 
Sunday, October 10th                                                       

9am-noon 

We're going to give the garage a fresh coat of paint 
and pull weeds around the park. Wear clothes that you 
don't mind getting messed up, and bring pruners and 
other weed-cutting implements. We'll supply yard 
waste bags. 

Masks are required for any work (like painting the 
garage) that brings people into close proximity with 
each other. 
 

Get more details and updates at facebook.com/groups/
friendsofkilmerparkcheverly. 
 
 
 
 

October Market Dates 
8am-Noon 
October 9  
October 23  

 

Orders for local Christmas Trees start at the October 9 
market.  
 

Halloween Storytime will be at 10 am on October 23.  
 

The Market is located at 6401 Forest Road.  
 

Please watch our website -
www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org for more up-
dates.  

CHEVERLY PARENT 
RESOURCE CENTER (CPRC) 

 
 

THANK YOU to our town leaders and council for 
your generous grant towards our school supply 

drive this year! Thank you to our neighbors and 
members for your donations! We look forward to 

sharing about your impact next month!  
************************** 

RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP! 
It's that time of year again and CPRC membership  

updates are needed for the 2021-2022 year. 
Please take your time to renew your  
CPRC membership by October 15th. 

To Renew/ Sign up... 
Visit https://www.cheverlyparent.org/  

Click “Join Today” 
Complete Form  

Pay $20 dues 
 

COSTUME SWAP 
Do you have a costume you no longer need? Are you 

looking for an inexpensive costume for this year?  
Join us the CPRC Annual Costume Swap! 
Drop off used costumes to the CPRC table  

at the Cheverly Community Market  
on Sept 25 and Oct 9 & 23.  
Shop/ Swap on Oct 9 & 23! 

 

Check the CPRC Listserv regularly for more fall 
events & information on weekly playgroups! 

 

Ideas? Questions? 
Email CPRCpresident@gmail.com 

 
 
 

THE WOMAN’S CLUB 
 

 Those who are the happiest are those who do the 
most for others. -Booker T. Washington 

 

Sharing Corner 
Here we share an idea that you can use to help make 
our town and our world a place of caring, compassion, 
and love. 
 

This month we share with you the life of Kitzy Dew-
ey. Kitzy was a long-time member of the Women's 
Club during the 1970's and 80's when she lived in 
Cheverly. She was instrumental in bringing new mem-
bers into the club, bringing baby car seats into use in 
the county (Kids in safety seats @ PG Hospital), and 
many other group projects that supported the town. 
We celebrate her life and appreciate her various con-
tributions to our club and the town. We send condo-
lences to her sons Chris, Mike, Josh and their families. 
In sharing, we ask you and your family to think of a 
person you know who is no longer with you and spend 
a few minutes in remembrance. 
 

Wherever a beautiful soul has been there is a trail of 
beautiful memories. – Ronald Reagan 

 

http://facebook.com/groups/friendsofkilmerparkcheverly
http://facebook.com/groups/friendsofkilmerparkcheverly
http://www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org/
https://www.cheverlyparent.org/
mailto:CPRCpresident@gmail.com
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The Cheverly Garden Club will be having their 

monthly meeting on Monday, October 18th at 7:00 
pm in the fourth floor Parlor Room of the Cheverly 
United Methodist Church. Unless Covid-19 protocols 

change, please wear a mask inside the building. We 
will be making autumn arrangements. Our members 
know the routine – bring a small pumpkin that you 

have cut open and removed the seeds; along with a 
sharp pairing 

knife or other tools to cut the flowers. Pumpkins can 
be real, plastic, or foam, just make sure it will hold 
water. Visitors will need to also bring $5 to cover sup-

ply costs. You can save the seeds for wildlife or clean 
and bake them to enjoy a tasty snack for yourself.  

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues, pro-
grams, and workshops to further your education, ap-
ply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The max-
imum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are availa-
ble by email. December 15th is the annual deadline 
for applications. For further information, please email 
Kay Holloway at kay_holloway@hotmail.com.  
 

Stay healthy and stay hydrated! 

 

 CHEVERLY PCAB 
 

Please join us at 8pm on October 12th for the PCAB 
monthly meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/
j/81291130690 we will be discussing the Stop & Frisk 
data and the Use of Force policy that the chief will be 
sharing. We will hopefully be able to meet the new 
interim police chief that evening as well. 

Dave Chappell Band - Saturday, October 16th, 7:30-
10:30pm, doors open @ 6pm with dinner from 6-
7:30pm. The Dave Chappell Band will be playing 
blues, rock, rockabilly, R&B and more, with dazzling 
musicianship and soulful vocals. Tickets are $15 and 
are available at the Cheverly American Legion Post 
108 and online at: the108musicseries.com. We will be 
starting back up The 108 Music Series live in the 

Dugout on Saturday nights this fall. If you are willing 
to perform for tips and drinks please send an email 
to: 108musicseries@gmail.com 
 

Halloween / Octoberfest - Friday, October 29th, 5-
9pm. Beer garden style food, drinks, draft beer and 
live music on the rear parking lot. This beer garden 
will be a special dual Halloween and Octoberfest 
themed event. We are looking for the spookiest leder-
hosen clad zombie(s) to join the festivities! Cheverly 
American Legion will be selling brats, hotdogs and 
pretzels. Seating will be available inside and out. Also 
we will be having local DC ska band "The Fuss" play-
ing and keeping things lively.  
 

Last Chance - Help support a local Eagle Scout pro-
ject and Cheverly American Legion by purchasing a 
memorial brick by the end of October. The brick pur-
chases can represent a family member who served, 
yourself or your family, or just show your family's 
appreciation for those who have served. Purchases can 
be done through our website and you can see some of 
the bricks already at the WWII cannon memorial pro-
ject on the front lawn.  
 

Become a Member - Current or former servicemem-
bers with at least one day in the armed services and 
being honorably discharged or those still in the mili-
tary are eligible to join. Family members of an eligible 
servicemember may join too. 
Email CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com for 
more information. 
 
 

 

CHEVERLY FITNESS  
BOOTCAMP  

 
 

Cheverly Fitness Bootcamp is your free community 
fitness resource! We are community-led, meaning an-
yone can lead the workout and there is no formal 
coach. We focus on body weight and lightweight 
workouts, each person moving at their own 
pace.  During Covid precautions, our workouts are 
taking place outdoors: Thursday at 6:00 a.m. at the 
Town Track (near Public Works) and Saturday at 8:00 
a.m. at Euclid Park. WATCH THE FACEBOOK 
GROUP for cancelations or changes due to weather, 
etc. If you would like to receive information and be 
notified about workouts contact us via email at our 
google group:  
cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com or our  
 
Facebook group called Cheverly Bootcamp.  
Facebook is strongly preferred.  
 
 
 

Community Bulletin Board 

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 

mailto:kay_holloway@hotmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81291130690
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81291130690
mailto:108musicseries@gmail.com
mailto:CheverlyAmericanLegion@gmail.com
mailto:cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com
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 CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
 

Goldilocks and the Flu Shot 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Flu season isn’t here yet, but you may be thinking 
about getting the vaccine. Good for you!  The 
question is, when? What is too early?  What is too 
late, and what is just right?   
 

Many vaccines—including flu vaccines—offer less 
protection over time. Think about when the peak flu 
season is and how to maximize your protection. Peak 
flu in Maryland typically happens during the month of 
February with early cases showing up in mid to late 
November and continuing into May. That means the 
“just right” time to get your flu shot is in September 
or October.  If you get the vaccine too early, your 
protection may be lowered by the time the flu is in full 
swing.  If you wait till November or December, you 
risk succumbing to exposure as cases rise. Keep in 
mind the flu vaccine takes 2 weeks to reach full 
effectiveness. If you get the flu before full inoculation,  
your illness might be worse. Expecting to get a 
COVID-19 booster?  The CDC says it’s okay to get 
the two shots close together, even at the same time.  
For more details from the CDC, see https://
www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/keyfacts.htm.   

Cheverly Village is once again sponsoring a drive-
through flu clinic with Wegman’s Pharmacy for 
Cheverly residents. It is scheduled for Saturday, 
October 16th. In addition to flu vaccines, you may also 
get Shingrex and Pneumonia shots. However, the 
Cheverly drive-through flu clinic WILL NOT have 
COVID-19 booster shots available. Details will be 
available on the website: www.CheverlyVillage.org, 
Events; or you can reach us at 240-770-1033 or at 
village@cheverlyvillage.org. 

-- Katie Gates, Cheverly Village Vice President 

CHEVERLY UNITED  
METHODIST CHURCH 

Community Bulletin Board 

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including upcoming events in this News-

letter.  Please note we may need to cancel these events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID-19.    

October Happenings                           
@ Cheverly UMC  

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/keyfacts.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/keyfacts.htm
http://www.cheverlyvillage.org
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please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at 1-800-735-2258. 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

Meetings & Events 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Marverly Nettles   
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov    

301-602-7348 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
 

Ward 3: Ted McCann        
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov    

202-246-0910 
 

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charley Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

 Saturday, October 2nd  CHEVERLY DAY 

 Monday, October 4th Green Infrastructure  
 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm Virtual Meeting 

 Tuesday, October 5th Planning Board Meetings  
 7:30 pm  

 Sunday, October 10th Friends of Kilmer Park 
 9:00 am - noon  Clean-up Day 

 Saturday, October 9th Community Market 
 8:00 am -  noon  Town Hall Parking Lot 

 Saturday, October 9th CPRC Costume Swap 
 8:00 am -  noon  Town Hall Parking Lot 

 Monday, October 11th Indigenous Peoples’ Day 
PUBLIC WORKS AND TOWN OFFICES CLOSED  

 Tuesday, October 12th Cheverly PCAB  
 8:00 pm   Virtual Meeting  

 Saturday, October 16th American Legion Post 108  
 7:30 pm - 10:30 pm Dave Chappell Band 

 Saturday, October 23rd  Community Market 
 8:00 am -  noon  Town Hall Parking Lot 

 Saturday, October 23rd  CPRC Costume Swap 
 8:00 am -  noon  Town Hall Parking Lot 

 Saturday, October 29th American Legion Post 108  
 5:00 pm - 9:00 pm Halloween/Octoberfest 

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código QR 
para obtener la  
traducción al  
Español del 
Boletín. 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 

 

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 
Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 
 

POLICE CHIEF 
Jarod Towers   301-341-1055 
 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9AM-5PM 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30AM-4PM   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
Email “Contact The Town” button on the Website  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

